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   CORPORATION COMMITTEE
RE-SCHEDULED MEETING OF THE RESOURCES COMMITTEE 
HELD AT 9.00 AM ON THURSDAY 12 MAY 2016 
IN ROOM A103, TECHNOLOGY CENTRE 
M I N U T E S

	MEMBERSHIP:


	

	*
	Mr R Clarke (Chair)
	

	*
	Mrs E Brocklehurst
	

	*
*
*
	Dr J Burford
Mr N Hall

Mrs S Jee

Mr P Round
	

	*
	Denotes member present
	


IN ATTENDANCE:

Mr R Molloy, Deputy Principal (Finance, Estates and ICT)
Mr J Hays, Director of HR
Mrs C Lascelles, Director of Contracts and Data Analysis 
Mr S Arnfield, Head of Finance Department (for Minute Number 2002 only)

Mrs C Jones, Clerk to the Corporation

1994
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS


Dr J Burford, Mr R Molloy and Mrs C Jones declared an interest in Minute Number 

2005.2 relating to the Disciplinary and Grievance Procedure for Senior Postholders and the Clerk.
1995
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


apologies for absence were received from Mr N Hall.

1996
NOTIFICATION OF URGENT BUSINESS


a
St Helens Chamber (Chair)
1997
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 26 APRIL 2016
The open and confidential minutes of the above meeting were agreed and signed as a correct record.
1998 
MATTERS ARISING

a
Minute 1987 p3 – Partnership Performance Report
The Clerk reported that she could not locate a monetary level that had been set for the Governors’ approval of new sub-contracting arrangement.  It was therefore now agreed that, whilst there was no absolute clarity on the monetary value agreed for approval by Governors to date, that any contact over £100k in any one year, or any contract that involved a high risk or unknown partner, would require former approval by Resources Committee.  This directive would not include Waterside Training Ltd.
1999
MERGER IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

the Principal presented the revised potential merger implementation plan which was noted by the Committee.


It was also reported that the Liverpool City Region Area Review process has commenced, with the first meeting of the Steering Group scheduled later today to be attended by the Chair and Principal.  
the remainder of this item was considered to be confidential by the committee, with the details therefore recorded within the confidential minutes of this meeting.
2000   MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS: 31 MARCH 2016

The Deputy Principal presented the Management Accounts to 31 March 2016. 
     

It was reported that the College had a deficit of £312k for the year to date, which was £668k behind the business plan for the same period. 

The variance from the planned surplus was a result of the negative variances in income of £1,025k, offset by a positive variance on overall expenditure of £357k, which was as detailed within the presented commentary. The College’s low cash balance position was discussed but it was confirmed that through careful monitoring, the College was confident of achieving a break-even position.
Following a question from the Committee about the apprenticeship position, it was confirmed that the financial position for 16-18s was above target with 19+ behind target; however, the financial forecast, which was reviewed monthly, supported by fortnightly apprenticeship meetings, supports the plan to achieve the apprenticeship target overall. The Committee was also notified that there were a number of apprenticeships awaiting enrolment in June and July.

The Management Accounts to 31 March 2016 were approved by the Resources Committee and recommended for approval to the Corporation at today’s meeting. 
2001
partnership performance report

The Director of Contracts and Data Analysis presented the latest Partnership Performance Report.

As previously discussed, the Committee had agreed that, whilst there was no absolute clarity on the monetary value agreed for approval by Governors to date, that any contact over £100k in any one year, or any contract that involved a high risk or unknown partner, would require former approval by Resources Committee.  This directive would not include Waterside Training Ltd.

The Partnership Performance report was accepted by the Resources Committee.


2002
frs 102 

The Head of the Finance Department presented a report which provided a summary of the changes relating to FRS102, which comes into effect from this year, with the College’s 2015/16 Financial Statements required to be prepared under its new guidelines.  This would bring some significant changes to the way that the College accounts for certain aspects and also to the presentation of the accounts. It also presents the College with some choices about the methods of accounting under the new rules. 
The changes include a ‘revenue recognition’ model which differs from the normal accruals model and moves to a ‘performance model’. The other change relates to the treatment of capital grants, the details of which was summarised within the presented report.  
After due consideration, the Committee accepted the FRS 102 report and agreed that an accruals model be observed in relation to this standard, with an exercise with other colleges to be undertaken in the autumn term to establish how other colleges have responded .
ACTION: Deputy Principal to report in the autumn term relating to other colleges’ approach to FRS102 
Mr S Arnfield left the meeting at this point and was thanked for his comprehensive

report

2003
learner performance report

The Chair of Standards and Curriculum Committee presented the latest Learner Performance Report which had also been reviewed by the Standards and Curriculum Committee at this week’s meeting, with the revised format of the report commended by Governors.
The Standards and Curriculum Committee had agreed that Proachieve figures would be included in future Learner Performance Reports for added clarity and this decision was also endorsed by the Resources Committee.

The Principal reported that, excluding BTEC and ‘A’ level provision the success rates were 75.2% on Proachieve figures compared with a national average of 73%. Following concerns expressed by Governors about the success rate positon, it was agreed that this evidence would be presented formally at the next meeting to provide further assurances to Governors on the College’s success rate position. It was noted that the 2014/15 national QAR figures remain unavailable.
ACTION: Principal to present the evidence of success rates as detailed above at the next meeting

The Committee also expressed concern about the apprenticeship success rate position compared with target, particularly in relation to Health and Social Care, which was attributable to functional skills.   This issue had been discussed by the Standards and Curriculum Committee.  The best case position was noted by the Committee. 
The Learner Performance Report, and updated Performance Dashboard, were accepted by the Resources Committee as presented.  
2004
HUMAN RESOURCES REPORT: MARCH 2016

The Director of HR presented the HR Reports for February 2016.

Staff turnover was currently reported at 9.29% compared with 8.90% for the same period the previous year. 

It was noted that attendance levels for the period were at 95.85% which was below the target of 96.5%.  This compared with an overall attendance level for the same period last year of 95.22%. 
The HR Report for March 2016 was accepted by the Resources Committee.
2005
POLICY

2005.1     Staff Disciplinary Rules and Procedures (revised)




     The revised Staff Disciplinary Rules and Procedures were approved by

   

                the Resources Committee as presented, subject to some further 

     consistency against the next policy in relation the classification for gross 
     misconduct.  It was confirmed that the revised Policy had been subject to 

     consultation with the SPHs and the Clerk.
ACTION: Head of HR to amend the above policy as agreed by the Resources Committee

2005.2     Disciplinary and Grievance Procedure for Senior Postholders and 

                the Clerk (revised)
     The revised Disciplinary and Grievance Procedure for Senior Postholders 



                and the Clerk were approved by the Resources Committee as presented, 

                           subject to some further consisency against the former policy in relation 

                           the classification for gross misconduct.
ACTION: Head of HR to amend the above policy as agreed by the Resources Committee
2005.3     E-Safety Policy (revised)


                The revised E-Safety Policy was approved by the Resources Committee 


                as presented.


2005.4    Guidelines on dealing with incidents of violence and aggression, 

               the use of reasonable force and restraint and the powers of search 

               and confiscation

    The revised Guidelines on dealing with incidents of violence and 

    aggression, the use of reasonable force and restraint and the powers of 

    search and confiscation were approved by the Resources Committee as 

    presented.

It was noted that the above policies had been reviewed to take into account the Prevent agenda.

2006
URGENT BUSINESS (AS NOTIFIED UNDER MINUTE NUMBER 1996 ABOVE)
a
St Helens Chamber (Chair)
This item was considered to be confidential by the Committee, with the details therefore recorded within the confidential minutes of this meeting.
2007   DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING – 8.30 am on Friday 17 June 2016.
KEY OUTCOMES: 
MERGER IMPLEMENTATION PLAN:  The Resources Committee reviewed a potential 

merger implementation plan following a request that this become a standing agenda 

item at each meeting of the Committee.   
learner performance report: The Resources Committee continues to

closely monitor and scrutinise the learner performance position.
frs 102: The Resources Committee received a report which provided a summary of 
the changes relating to FRS102, which comes into effect from this year, with the 
College’s 2015/16 Financial Statements required to be prepared under its new 
guidelines.  
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